Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: wellness businesses 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
The number of wellness businesses & saunas
· The number of businesses operating in the wellness sector - SIC code 96040 - opened in the last two years.

· Specifically, the number of saunas that have opened in your local area in the last two years.

Answer:
We do not hold information on our database for wellness businesses, or information on premises where there maybe saunas (or other SIC 96040 businesses (which may include Turkish baths, Russian baths, solariums, steam baths, health farms)).
Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
Businesses which provide saunas to their customers do not require to have a separate licence.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
